RECORD OF COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES CITY OF ARGO

Date: 12/19/2022 Time: 5:18 PM

Place: Municipal Complex

Regular Meeting

ROLL CALL

Councilperson Dennis Griffin Councilperson Thomas Suggs Mayor Pro-Tem Stinson-Absent Councilperson Danny McCarley Councilperson Ann Brown Mayor Betty Bradley

Mayor Bradley called the meeting to order and asked the clerk for a roll call. The clerk called the roll, and the above listed persons were present.

Invocation was given by Judge Carl Chamblee, and the pledge of allegiance was recited by those in attendance.

Councilperson Brown motioned to approve Ordinance 2022-12-19 An Ordinance Amending Sections 6, 7, And 8 Of Ordinance 2022-04-11, The "Safe Streets" Ordinance Changing the Administrative Fee Amount and Directing the Deposit of Fees Collected Hereunder to A Designated Account with The City, this is changing the fee to \$100, and directing the funds back to the Police Equipment Fund. Councilperson McCarley seconded the motion. Mayor Bradley called for roll call of votes: Griffin-yea, Suggs-yea, McCarley-yea, Brown-yea, and Mayor Bradley-yea. Motion carried.

Councilperson Brown motioned approve the retirement letter for Police Chief Glenn Wells. Councilperson McCarley seconded the motion. Mayor Bradley called for roll call of votes: Griffin-yea, Suggs-yea, McCarley-yea, Brown-yea, and Mayor Bradley-yea. Motion carried. Mayor Bradley and members of the council thanked Chief for his service to the city.

Councilperson McCarley motioned to approve Resolution 2022-12-19A A Resolution Appointing Alan Busler as Chief of Police for The City of Argo Police Department and Approving Change in Pay for The Position. Councilperson Suggs seconded the motion. Mayor Bradley called for roll call of votes: Griffin-yea, Suggs-yea, McCarley-yea, Brown-yea, and Mayor Bradley-yea. Motion carried

Judge Carl Chamblee was present tonight to swear in Captain Alan Busler as the City of Argo's new Police Chief.

CITY ATTORNEY – No new business.

MAYOR REPORT –Mayor Bradley reminded everyone that City Hall will be closed Friday December 23rd and Monday 26th for Christmas and Monday January 2nd for New Year's.

Councilperson Brown thanked everyone who came out to the employee Christmas party and everyone who helped put it together.

Mayor Bradley and Councilperson Brown also wanted to express their condolences to the City of Springville and family on the passing of Mr. Wayne Tucker.

A motion was made to adjourn. All in favor. Meeting adjourned.

APPROVED:

Betty Bradley, Mayor

ATTEST:

Tiffany Westbrook, City Clerk